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Recommendation: 
 
That the Board of Education of School District No. 68 (Nanaimo- Ladysmith) approve the recommendations 
contained in this Action Sheet to allocate the unrestricted surplus to support the Board’s goals. 
 
Background: 
 
On August 30, 2023, staff presented the Board with the preliminary 2022-2023 year-end surplus position. At 
the September 13, 2023, Business Committee Meeting additional recommendations were made with regards 
to the unrestricted surplus balance. (Both Information Sheets are attached). Subsequent to the Business 
Committee Meeting we noted an error on the surplus schedule which overstated the Indigenous Education 
year-end surplus position and understated the unrestricted surplus balance by $12,520, which has now been 
corrected.  
 
 
Discussion: 
 
The original surplus recommendation presented on August 30, 2023, noted the Indigenous Education Program 
year-end surplus position as $144,184 which has now been revised to $131,664. Additionally, a transfer to 
Local Capital in the amount of $2,700,000 was proposed, leaving an unrestricted surplus balance of $471,752 
 
On September 13, 2023, two additional recommendations were brought forward for ELL and EA staffing 
needs, utilizing the unrestricted balance of $471,752. However, due to the error that was recently noted and 
corrected, the unrestricted balance was restated to $484,271.  
 
Further, the accumulated surplus schedule has been updated to include the additional surplus 
recommendation for the staffing needs identified, utilizing the full unrestricted balance.  
 
For clarity purposes, the accumulated surplus position and recommendations are being provided in the order 
they were presented and have occurred.  
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Board Meeting - August 30, 2023 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Business Committee Meeting – September 13, 2023 
 
After the recommended transfer of $2,700,000 to Local Capital, two additional items were proposed: 

 
2. Education Assistants - We continue to see a large number of students with additional needs arriving 

at all schools, and teams are stretched to provide safe support for them. One-time surplus funds 
will be used to provide additional educational assistant support across the system. 

3. ELL Teaching Support - There are increasing numbers of students arriving through the Central 
Vancouver Island Multicultural Society (CVIMS), many of whom are refugees and may require 
additional interventions. One-time surplus funds will increase the English Language Learner (ELL) 
specialist teacher time (school-based) for a number of schools, as well as increasing the district-
ELL teacher time (district-based) to provide comprehensive support across the system. 

 

The combined allocation for item #2 and #3 was $471,752 which was the unrestricted balance. 
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Regular Board Meeting – September 27, 2023 

 
The accumulated surplus balance has been adjusted to reflect the correct year-end Indigenous Education 
Program surplus position. The adjusted amount of $12,520 reverted to unrestricted surplus and was then 
applied to items #2 and #3 above, increasing that surplus allocation from $471,752 to $484,271. This surplus 
allocation, as per Policy 2.16, has been inserted under the Reserve for Anticipated Unusual Expenses.  
 
The final Accumulated Surplus Schedule is noted below:  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Appendix A - Surplus Information Sheet August 30, 2023 
Appendix B – Surplus Information sheet September 13, 2023 
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